
 

 

 

 

Addendum 1 

 To RFP #20-11 

Marina Fuel Dispenser Replacements 

 

December 14, 2020 

 
This addendum is provided to answer questions and respond to request submitted. 

 

Request 1:  Does the City of Madeira Beach Marina have a specific dispenser brand/model that is to be 

quoted.  I do not see a specific brand/model listed in this RFP. 
 

Response 1:  No specific brand/model is required as long as the equipment meets the specifications listed in the 

Scope of Work. 

 

Request 2:  On page 2 of RFP #20-11 second paragraph states that: Sealed proposals clearly labeled 

Request for Proposal for Marina Fuel Dispenser Replacements will be received until 1:00 PM on 

December 9, 2020 at City of Madeira Beach City Hall.  Please confirm that the RFP due date is on 

Wednesday 12/16/20 at 1:00 PM EST as stated in other areas of this RFP. 
 

Response 2:  Proposals are due by December 16, 2020 @ 1:00 PM.  The reference on page 2 to a December 9, 2020 

1:00PM deadline was an error. 

 



 

Request 3:  On page 8 of RFP #20-11 PART B, SCOPE OF WORK Line 6 states: Furnish and Replace 

Shear Valves.  Please confirm that The Madeira Beach Marina does not want to re-use existing shear 

valves. 
 

Response 3:  Shear valves do not need to be replaced. 

 

Request 4:  Please confirm the color (Blue or Green) and the diameter (3/4” or 1”) of each of the new 100 

foot marina fuel hoses for the existing hose reels and each of the 6 foot marina fuel hoses from dispenser to 

hose reel. 
 

Response 4:  100 foot hoses are green, 1”.  6 foot hoses from dispensers to hose reels need to be black, 1”. 

 

Request 5: On page 8 of RFP #20-11 PART B, SCOPE OF WORK Line 24 states: Contractor shall have both 
dispensers operating by February 1, 2021.  Current lead time on fuel dispensers is (8) weeks to ship from 
time of order placement.  Transit time is typically (1) week barring any unforeseen issues with 
shipping.  Knowing that it would take approximately (9) weeks to take delivery of proposed new 
dispensers, the February 1, 2021 date to have the new dispensers operational would not be 
possible.  Please confirm a new realistic date to have the (2) new dispensers operational given these lead 
time parameters.  
 

Response 5:  The City desires having the dispensers operating by February 1, 2021.  Bidders shall provide their 

estimated dates to acquire and install equipment. 

 
Request 6: Do you know what brand of Dispensers are presently at the Marina? 
 
Response 6:  Current dispensers are Gas Boy. 

 

 


